'ff FLORIDA INTERNATIONAL UNIVERSITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

NOTIFICATION

TIMELY WARNING BULLETIN
Date: May 24, 2019

FIUPD would like to make our FIU community aware of two incidents that have recently occurred in close proximity to our
FIU MMC campus.

On Saturday, May 18, 2019, at approximately 1 a.m., a shooting occurred at the Hookah Inn, located at 1421 SW

107th Avenue.

On Friday, May 24, 2019, at approximately 2 a.m., another shooting occurred at the Hookah Palace, located at 11865 SW
26th Street.

While these incidents did not occur on any of our FIU campuses, FIUPD wants our community to be aware of these events. If
you or anyone you know has any information related to these incidents, please contact Crime Stoppers of Miami-Dade at
305-471-TIPS (8477). And as always, please be alert to your surroundings and in case of an emergency on FIU campuses call
FIUPD at (305) 348-5911 or if not on FIU campuses please dial 9-1-1.

In compliance with federal Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act of 1998, we are issuing this “Timely Warning Notice” to report an
incident that may pose a serious or continuing threat to the campus community.
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